
DATE: November 2, 2010

TO: Barbara Ross, Deputy Director
Department of Planning and Zoning

FROM: Nathan Randall, Planner
Department of Planning and Zoning

SUBJECT: Special Use Permit #2010-0065
Administrative Review for a Minor Amendment
Site Use: Restaurant
Applicant: Cheesetique by Jill Erber
Location: 2411 Mt. Vernon Avenue
Zone: CL / Commercial Low

Request
Special Use Permit #2010-0065 is a minor amendment request to expand the restaurant
portion of the applicant’s existing retail wine and cheese shop and restaurant. The
applicant proposes to add approximately 900 square feet to the restaurant to
accommodate a second dining room and a larger kitchen. The number of seats at the
restaurant is proposed to increase from 40 seats (including outdoor seats) to 68 indoor
seats and 12 outdoor seats for a total of 80. No other changes to the operation are
proposed. The applicant will continue to operate a combined restaurant and retail wine
and cheese shop with off-premises alcohol sales, trading under the name “Cheestique.”

Background
On December 15, 2007, City Council granted Special Use Permit #2007-0120 to the
applicant for the operation of the restaurant and wine and cheese shop with off-premises
alcohol sales.

In December 2008 and again in June 2010, City Council approved zoning changes known
as the Small Business Zoning amendments. These changes included an expansion of the
eligibility criteria for SUP minor amendment approval. As a result, the applicant in this
case is now permitted to apply for a minor amendment for an increase in intensity at the
existing restaurant that is no greater than would otherwise be allowed by an
Administrative Special Use Permit for a brand-new restaurant.

On October 29, 2010 staff visited the subject property and found no violations of the
conditions of Special Use Permit #2007-0120. Staff did consult with the applicant
regarding the size and visibility of the required sign to inform patrons of available
parking. The applicant subsequently installed a larger sign and added a second one. Staff
has not received any complaints that would require staff to docket the special use permit
for public hearing.
















